

FEB	RUA	RY	13,	2022
-----	-----	----	-----	------

Parish Office (Washington line)	301-261-7399
(Baltimore line)	410-269-0586
FAX	
Office Hours: MonThurs. 8:30a.m4:30	0p.m; Friday 8:30a.m Noon
Pastor (ext. 32)	Fr. Michael Jendrek
Permanent Deacon	
Permanent Deacon	Dcn.Moise DeVillier, Jr.
Parish Secretary (ext. 35)	Donna Wardrup
Receptionist (ext. 21)	Jeanne Collins
Office Assistant (ext. 23)	Mara Barnett
Accountant (ext. 22)	Jean Phillips
Maintenance (ext. 49)	Bobby Jones
Director of Adult Enrichment (ext. 33)	
Director of Family Ministry (ext. 34)	Cyndi Zajic
Director of Fellowship Ministry	Cyndi Zajic

School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) 410-519-2285 www.schooloftheincarnation.org

# HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH

826 West Central Ave. P.O. Box 130 Davidsonville, Maryland 21035

# **Parish Mission**

"Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community"

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at <u>www.holyfamilychurch.com</u> Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 8:00 a.m.

# SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY Holy Family

Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday: 5:00p.m., Sunday: 7:45am, 9:15am & 11:15am (Outdoor Mass)

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Edgewater . . . . . 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 Saturday: 4:00p.m., 7:00p.m. (Spanish) Sunday: 10:00a.m. Monday, Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m. Our Lady of Sorrows, Owensville . . . . . . . . . 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 Saturday: 5:00p.m. Sunday: 8:00 & 10:30a.m. Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m.

Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents.

Reconciliation: Saturday at 3:30 p.m. through 4:45 p.m., and by appointment.

Communion Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family.

Marriage: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at burkce53@gmail.com to learn about the Catholic faith.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of

Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org.

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net.

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel.

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884.

**GET THE MYPARISH APP** on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland

# ~ Pastor's Note ~

Last Sunday, February 6th, I attended the virtual Haiti Bull Roast at Our Lady of Perpetual Help (OLPH) to benefit our sister parish of St. Elizabeth of Hungary in Perodin, Haiti, which is in the northern mountainous region of the country. Fr. Rich Gray, the pastor of OLPH, and I participated in drawing the winners of several raffles, one of which included the raffling off of a the beautiful quilt, created by members of our Sew Time Ministry here at Holy Family. The winner of the gorgeous handmade quilt was our Holy Family parishioner, Charles Burk.

The virtual Bull Roast raised some \$15,000 for St. Elizabeth Parish School which will help to pay teachers salaries and provide nourishing lunches for the more than 700 children. This lunch is the best meal and maybe the only meal these children will receive that day. From my visit in 2010 to Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish (IHM) in Villardi, Haiti and from working with the Haiti Committee at St. Ignatius Parish in Ijamsville, MD, I have learned that there are no public schools in Haiti.

I thank all the Holy Family parishioners who purchased tickets for the virtual Bull Roast and tickets for the quilt raffle. While at OLPH last Sunday, I learned from the members of the Haiti Committee that a large earthquake struck the Perodin region some three weeks ago. The earthquake damaged the rectory, built of stone in the 1940's. Now, due to the earthquake, the rectory is unsafe and uninhabitable. Fr. Gilford Bourdeau, the pastor and a deacon who had been living in the rectory, now have taken up residence in the school building which fortunately was not damaged by the earthquake.

I am writing this note to you on Tuesday, February 8th. On Wednesday, February 9th, I am planning to attend a meeting at OLPH with Fr. Rich and the members of the Haiti Committee to plan how OPLH and Holy Family Parishes can help our Sister Parish recover from this earthquake. Hopefully, next week, I will be able share with you the discussions and a plan of action resulting from that meeting. Please keep the parishioners of St. Elizabeth in your daily prayers.

Dr. Bob & Julie Sawyer will be coming to our Parish on Monday, February 28th at 7pm. Bob and Julie will be giving a presentation in Unity Hall on *"Praying with Others."* This is an opportunity to deepen your own personal prayer and to learn how to more effectively pray with your family and others. For more information email Christy Cosgrove at <a href="mailto:adulted@hfccmail.org">adulted@hfccmail.org</a>.

As you may know, after Masses once a month, we have Prayer Teams here at Holy Family who are able to pray with and for fellow parishioners. We are hoping to have more parishioners join these Prayer Teams. Each team has three to four members who pray with one individual parishioner after Mass. I invite you to join us on Monday, February 28th at 7pm in Unity Hall.

Lastly, please save the date to attend our second Synod meeting on Tuesday, February 22nd at 7pm in Unity Hall. It will be similar to the first meeting where we had small round table group discussions with a leader/staff member at each table.

God Bless,

FZ Mike



"Blessed are you who are now hungry, for you will be satisfied. Blessed are you who are now weeping, for you will laugh."

## Lk 6:21

# Feb. 14th - Feb. 20th

Mon.	9:00 a.m.	No Communion Service
Tues.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Jimmie Folmer
Wed.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Helen Stecher
Thurs.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Claire Perkins
Fri.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Brian Burke
Sat.	5:00 p.m.	For the repose of the soul of Louie Allen
Sun.	7:45 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of James G. Pavance, Jr.
Sun.	9:15 a.m.	For the intentions of our Parishioners
Sun.	11:15 a.m. Outside	For the repose of the soul of Raymond Totten

# READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK "SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME:"

First Reading: 1 Samuel 26:2, 7-9, 12-13, 22-23 Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 103:1-2, 3-4, 8, 10, 12-13

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 15: 45-49

Gospel: Luke: 6: 27-38



PRAY FOR: Roy McCully, Mary DeNardo, Maggie Shiplett, Judy Hanna, Marie Fields, Bo Thoms, Jonathan Drawdy, Carol Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair, Augusta Hunt, Tom Schall, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell,

Maria Witz, Morgan Earp, Bobby Bender, Oliver Moses Jaquez, Emma Webster, Tamara Huggins, Debi Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, Mike Greenwell, Larry & Katy Novicki, Liam O'Brien, Pauline Lukash, Lexi Woepler, Kevin Shaw, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, Bradley Abell, Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, Jr., Noah Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri McCarthy, Sandi Matthews, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, Jerry Jones, Laura Ruitberg, Anita Stuck and for those on the prayer network.



Angelina Contreras, step-daughter of Michele Mendez and step-granddaughter of Diane Bynum

Sun.	Adoration continues, Oratory Children's Liturgy of the Word at the 9:15am Mass, Children's Library Rel. Ed. Gr. PreK-8 9am-10:15am & 11am- 12:15pm, Classrooms 2-6, 10-18 First Eucharist Class 10:30am-11:45am, Classroom 6 Baptisms 12:30pm, Church "ZOOM" First Eucharist Class 6:30pm- 7:30pm
Mon. Happy Valentine's Day	Adoration continues, Oratory Rel. Ed. Gr. K-8 4:30pm-5:45pm, Classrooms 2-6, 10-18 Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel
Tues.	Adoration continues, Oratory Women's Cursillo Group Meeting 9:30am- 11am, Classroom 14 The Church Fathers 9:45am-10:45am, Library "ZOOM" Liturgy Committee Meeting 4pm- 5:30pm Confirmation Parent Volunteer Meeting, 7pm-8:30pm, Library Men's Group 7:30pm-8:30pm, Classroom 14
Wed.	Adoration continues, Oratory Jesus Way, Truth, Life for Women Study 9:45am-11:15am, Unity Hall (1/3) First Eucharist Class 4:30pm-5:30pm, Classroom 6 Confessions, 5pm-6pm, Church Parish Study 7pm-8:30pm, Unity Hall
Thurs.	Adoration continues, Oratory Staff Meeting 9:45am, Library Friendship Study 9:45am-11:15am, Classrooms 12 & 13 Parish Study 10am-11:30am, Unity Hall Prayer Hour 7pm-8pm, Chapel
Fri.	Adoration continues, Oratory Friday Fellowship after the 9am Mass, Lower Level Lobby Floral Arranging 9:30am, Church & Liturgy Workspace Middle School Youth Group 7pm-8:30pm, Back Parking Lot
Sat.	Adoration continues, Oratory Men's Group 7am-8am, Classroom 10

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CLOTHING BIN: We will be removing the clothing bin from the lower level parking lot of the Church grounds for two main reasons. First, the company from Baltimore that is scheduled for pick up twice a week does not have sufficient drivers to meet the demands of all the bins in our location. As a result, the bin gets full and bags are left around the bin, exposed to the elements and the items are damaged and unusable. Secondly, the bin is not being used for the purpose intended, specifically clothing items, and has become an eyesore with inappropriate items being left around the bin. Visit <a href="https://www.vincentbaltimore.org/ways-to-give/donation-bin-locations/">https://www.vincentbaltimore.org/ways-to-give/donation-bin-locations/</a> to find other bin locations in the area. Also, Joy Reigns Lutheran Church, 35 Mayo Rd in Edgewater has a economical Thrift Shop and accepts donations of clothing and household items. Please call them for details on drop off times and hours at 410-266-5691.

Collection Report
February 5th & 6th
Offertory \$7,989.97
Maintenance Fund \$3,508
Poor Box \$1,649



**GIVE UP YOUR ENVELOPES IN 2022!** We invite you to help your parish save money by giving up your offertory envelopes. Enrolling with Faith Direct will provide Holy Family

with consistent support and simplify your giving without the wasteful envelopes. Visit <a href="www.faithdirect.net">www.faithdirect.net</a> and use our Church code: <a href="mailto:MD61">MD61</a>. Thank you for your continued support of our parish family!

 REMINDER: If you change from envelopes to electronic giving through Faith Direct, please contact the office to cancel envelopes.



### STOCK DONATIONS TO HOLY FAMILY:

Donating appreciated stock is an efficient way to make a charitable gift. It's easy and it saves the donor from paying capital

gains taxes. If you itemize your deductions you are eligible to deduct the full fair market value of the stock, up to IRS limits. With the stock market near all time highs, utilizing appreciated stock for charitable gifting is worth considering. Effectively you're able to contribute 20% more than if you sold the stock and paid capital gains taxes. Please contact Donna at <a href="mailto:office@hfccmail.org">office@hfccmail.org</a> in the parish office for information on the process for doing this.

PARISHIONERS 70½ YEARS AND OLDER: Please remember that if you choose to make a charitable distribution from your traditional IRA account, Holy Family is qualified to receive such a distribution under applicable tax law. There are specific tax advantages for those over 70 and ½ years of age who choose to make these types of charitable donations. The donation must be made directly to the qualified charity and Holy Family will acknowledge each charitable donation in writing as required by tax law. You should of course consult your tax advisor before making a federally tax-free charitable distribution from your IRA.



CELEBRATORY BRICKS AT THE CHAPEL: Holy Family offers the opportunity to purchase a brick (4" x 8" \$150 or 8" x 8" \$250) in memory of a

loved one or to celebrate a family achievement. Interested parties should contact Jeanne Collins, office receptionist, at <a href="mailto:rept@hfccmail.org">rept@hfccmail.org</a>. Forms are available on the Parish website, <a href="https://www.holyfamilychurch.com">www.holyfamilychurch.com</a> or through the Parish Office. The donation for a brick goes directly to Holy Family Catholic Church.





CHRIS' WORKSHOP
LET THE REPAIRS BEGIN ON THE BIRD HOUSES!

CARING FOR CREATION: Oh, these Winter doldrums. The ground is frozen all the plants are sound asleep. Sure, there's a few evergreens to give us hope and I enjoy looking at the red berries on the female holly trees. But even they are in hibernation. Soon enough they will begin to ripen and become food for the birds and soon enough there will be so much to do. So, right now I am working on the bluebird houses. I have a couple here at home and of course there are a half dozen or so there at the Church. Each one will have to be inspected and repaired as necessary. Each one needs to be cleaned out of all the old nesting materials for the new season ahead. There's other little oddball chores in the garden that can be done but I'm leaving the leaf litter alone until the insect population emerges in the spring which provides food for the foraging birds. Bird baths both at Church and home get filled every day now.

Chris Gordon, OFS - <a href="mailto:Christophergordon@verizon.net">Christophergordon@verizon.net</a>

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR GENEROSITY TO THE FOOD BANK! Can you each bring something to Church each week for the poor in our parish and surrounding community? The blue carts for your food donations are in the Narthex, outside the front of the Church, and at the 11:15am Mass outside (tune in at 90.3 FM) and you don't even have to get out of the car. *Please, please try to focus your donations on items the pantry is asking for.* Right now it is pull top ready to eat soup and stews, spaghetti noodles, ramen noodles, pancake mix & syrup, mac-n-cheese, paper products and Zip lock bags. We will let you know as needs change. Chris Gordon, OFS - <a href="mailto:christophergordon@verizon.net">christophergordon@verizon.net</a>.



# WORKSHOP ON HEALING PRAYER, Presented by Dr. Bob and Julie Sawyer. Join us on Monday, February 28th in Unity Hall from 7pm – 9pm. This workshop is for those who would like to be more effective praying for their families and others. For more information please contact Christy Cosgrove at adulted@hfccmail.org.



NURSERY NEWS: Out of an abundance of caution and for the safety of our children and volunteers, we have decided not to open the nursery. For more information, contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.

**DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SUPPORT GROUP:** "HOME SHOULDN'T HURT!" This group is held online on Wednesdays at 4pm. If you are interested, please contact the YWCA at 410-626-7800 so you can be invited to the group. Nancy Frank is the contact person there. If you would like additional resources you can also email familyministry@hfccmail.org.



WITNESS TO LOVE: Holy Family engaged couples! This is our premarital program. Please contact Cyndi Zajic at familyministry@hfccmail.org. Congratulations!!



NORA'S KNAPSACKS: "For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink..." We have these bags available in the Narthex every

day of the week for anyone who wishes to participate. They are filled bags. Keep one in your car. When you see someone who is in need (when you are stopped at a traffic light, walking in a parking lot, in your daily travels) you give them a bag. Any questions please contact <a href="mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org">familyministry@hfccmail.org</a>.



**VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY AT HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH:** We are looking for parishioners to "host" events at our Parish. Sacramental events like

baptisms, weddings and funerals. It is called our Greeter Ministry and it is a much need and invaluable ministry. If you are interested, please contact Delores Jones at dt61jones@verizonnet.



**USHERS NEEDED:** Looking for a way to serve your parish and to be the welcoming face to Holy Family? **Ushers are needed for all weekend Masses, three is best at each Mass.** Youth and

young adults are welcome and encouraged to serve this ministry. VIRTUS training is required and training will be available. If interested, please call Fr. Mike at 410-375-8106 (cell) or email <a href="mailto:miliong.">Michael.jendrek@hfccmail.org.</a>



HOLY FAMILY PAID POSITION: Seeking individual with live streaming abilities to use parish equipment with three cameras to live stream 5pm Saturday Vigil Mass. If

interested please contact our pastor, Fr. Mike Jendrek at 410-375-8106.

**INCLEMENT WEATHER:** If Anne Arundel County Schools are closed or delayed due to inclement weather, there will not be daily Mass at 9am in the Church. You can also check out our website for any updates.



**DEACON DOUG'S Q & A:** With the Olympic spotlight on China this week, our question is: How many Catholics are there in China; when did the Church come to China?

Answer to last week's question about beginning of Lent: Ash Wednesday this year is March 2nd.



WOMEN'S MINISTRY: Are you looking for sisters in Christ to share in faith and friendship? A place where you can ask for prayers and know you will be lifted up and supported in any way

possible. A place where you can grow in your knowledge of scripture and how it applies to your daily life. Contact Christy Cosgrove at <a href="mailto:adulted@hfccmail.org">adulted@hfccmail.org</a> and find out how to participate in this beautiful ministry.



**MEN'S GROUPS:** Fraternity, discussion and faith. We meet every other week. Choose from a variety of meeting times. For more information and to find a time that works for you visit the Homepage

on our website (<u>www.holyfamilychurch.com</u>) and scroll to the icon "*Men's Ministry*" to get all the updates.

# Let Your Pro-Life Voice Be Heard!

STEP 1 Sign Up for Email Updates & Action Alerts at MDRTL.org STEP 2
Go to the
TAKE ACTION
Tab for Pre-Written
Email & Phone
Messages



The 2022 Maryland General Assembly is in session! Each year, Maryland Right to Life empowers constituents to send 30,000 + pro-life messages to legislators through the MDRTL.org website. YOU can help us to stop the continued expansion of abortion and Assisted Suicide in Maryland.

- Sign up for email action alerts at MDRTL.org TODAY. It's as easy as 1,2,3! (home page, scroll down)
- Go to the **TAKE ACTION** tab (upper right). Click on each bill campaign and view bill synopsis and letter.
- Enter your name and address. Your elected representative will automatically come up.
- Press send and a pre-written (editable) letter will be emailed from you, the constituent.
- Follow up with a quick phone call. You need only share your name, address and whether you support
  or oppose the bill in question with the legislative aid. You will not be required to debate in any way.

Your voice WILL make a difference and save lives when it matters most - right before a vote!

Questions? Email Contact; julie@mdrtl.org

END-OF-LIFE HEALTH CARE AND DECISION-MAKING SEMINARS: Confused about living wills and advance directives? Wondering how to make sure your health care wishes are carried out at the end of your life? Worried whether decisions you make about your own or someone else's health care are compatible with your Catholic faith? Our Lady of Perpetual Help (OLPH) will meet at Marian Hall this Sunday, Feb. 13th at 11:15am.

An RSVP would help with planning but is not required. Contact Nancy Paltell at <a href="mailto:nancy.paltell@comcast.net">nancy.paltell@comcast.net</a> or 443-875-2458 for more information.



MEMBERS OF THE HAITI COMMITTEE, FR. RICH AND FR. MIKE AT THE HAITI BULLROAST!

Haiti Bull Roast Update: Thanks to all that supported the annual Haiti Bull Virtual Roast. With your help we raised over \$15,000 for our sister parish St. Elizabeth of Hungary in Periodin, Haiti. This was a community effort with all three local parishes (Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Holy Family and Our Lady of Sorrows) and many friends and family. Congratulations to Charles Burk the winner of our "God Bless America" quilt made by Sew Time. Mark your calendars for our next upcoming fundraiser event — in-person - Haiti Quilt Bingo at Holy Family on March 26, 2022. A quilt winner for each 20 games and tickets will be limited (further details forthcoming).



**PRAY THE ROSARY:** Mondays at 6:30pm in the Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm (during confessions) or 4:30pm Saturdays both in the Church.

LIGHT OF THE NEW COVENANT PRAYER GROUP is on Winter break and will resume on March 8th. For more information about this ministry email Mela Dempsey at hermed219@comcast.net.



**HOLY HOUR:** Thursdays from 7pm-8pm in the Chapel with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, rosary and contemplation prayer Lectio Divina.



BOOK CLUB: Join us Monday, February 21st at 7pm in the Library or via Zoom (TBD). Our selection is <u>Vices and Virtues: Knowing, Accepting and Improving Yourself</u> by Alejandro Trillo. For more information call or email Betty Ryon at 240-375-6344 or eryon0037@aol.com.



**FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP:** Join us on Fridays after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering Space! Join us for cards and games (to be selected weekly). Want to know more details? Email Cyndi at <a href="mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org">familyministry@hfccmail.org</a> or call the Parish Office during business hours.





**YOUTH VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES** at our parish. Below are ways to earn service hours or just to connect with our community.

- Terrace set up and break down for the 11:15am Outdoor Mass.
- ♦ Shining our pews: Tuesdays from 3:30pm-4:30pm.
- ♦ Children's Liturgy of the Word (C.L.O.W.)

Interested? Email Cyndi at <a href="mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org">familyministry@hfccmail.org</a>.

**SACRISTAN NEEDED:** Holy Family Catholic Church is looking for a young parishioner who is interested in employment, as well as serving their parish. The Sacristans are the individuals who prepare the church for Mass on Saturdays and Sundays every week. You need to be at least 14 years old. Please contact Cyndi Zajic at <a href="mailyministry@hfccmail.org">familyministry@hfccmail.org</a> if you are interested and want further information.

HOLY FAMILY TEEN TEAM: Paid positions on their Teen Team are available. Anyone 14 years or older. Commitment is to help on Sunday mornings with the set up and take down of the outdoor Mass. Hours are approximately: 10:30am start and 12:30pm finish. If interested, please contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org







**WE LOVE NEW IDEAS:**Do you have a game that you would like to

suggest? Email John at john.freiland@hfccmail.org or Michael at michael.daily@hfccmail.org with a suggestion or to get the Zoom link.

INVITE A FRIEND! SEE YOU ONLINE.



**HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP - PANCAKE PRACTICE** Sun., Feb. 27, 6pm - 8 pm, Unity Hall

Such a delicious way to prepare for our Pancake Supper for the Parish! Help us get ready for the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper. YUM!

## **PANCAKE SUPPER**

Tue., Mar. 1, 5pm-7pm, Unity Hall

Service hours! Help us with our Pancake Supper for Shrove Tuesday/Mardi Gras. If you don't need service hours, come join us for a delicious meal before Lent begins.



MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH GROUP: DODGEBALL Fri., Feb. 18, 7pm - 8:30pm.

Join us for Dodgeball and some Glow in the Dark fun! Meet under the balcony behind the Church. Outdoor fun (dress for the weather).